10 St. Mary St., Suite 801 Toronto, Canada, M4Y 1P9 416 963.4497 **T** 416 963.8761 F Architects Inc.

8 October 2008

Sherry Pedersen
Heritage Preservation Services
City of Toronto
100 Queen St West
2nd Floor
Toronto
M5H 2N2

Re: Location of jail bars on the windows of the Don Jail

Dear Sherry,

As a result of recent discussions with the Ontario Heritage Trust we have had an opportunity to re-visit Bridgepoint's proposal regarding jail bar locations. As a result, jail bars are now proposed to be provided on the east and west elevations of the guntower, gallows and the north portion of the central pavilion as well as all of the basement windows which meets the requirements of the easement agreement with the OHT. Our concerns remain as outlined in our letter dated September 29th, 2008, with respect to maintaining the bar locations on the south portion of the central pavilion. Please refer to our attached drawings dated October 8, 2008 which reflect Bridgepoint's revised proposal for the provision of jail bars on the new public hospital.

We are pleased to continue to work with the OHT and the City Heritage Preservation Services on developing the appropriate conservation details for the jail bars. We have identified to date the levels of deterioration and we would be happy to meet to review the conditions and consider the options/constraints related to preparing the specifications for this work.

Sincerely,

Michael McClelland OAA FRAIC CAHP

Principal

encl.